ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING

July 13, 2010
5:30 PM

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Sarah Massie, Michelle Claytor, Don Frady, Scotty Schulhofer, Rhonda Schandevel and Rhett
Langston. Trina Sandridge, Wallace Messer and Lee Starnes were unable to attend.

The minutes from the June 8, 2010, meeting were approved by Don Frady. Scotty Schulhofer second it.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

We reviewed the month of June. We had the second best fiscal year for revenuein the history of the Department.

We recently held the Crossfire Basketball Camp for the first time. It went very well and we had over 90 campers. We also
had a girls volleyball camp with close to 30 participants.

We will soon begin atennis camp and our soccer camp is approaching 100 campers. Last year we had 107.

Swim lessons in aquatics are going very well. We have also had alot of other groups visit us this summer such as other
summer camps, YMCA and YWCA.

We have purchased new weight equipment for the upstairs area as well as the weight room. We also will be purchasing new
cardio equipment. This has been approved in our new fiscal year.

We have had alot of participation in our senior tripsto places such as the Asheville Tourists baseball game, Dillard House,
Grove Park Inn for breakfast and nature trips.

Summer camp has been going well. We have close to 30 kids each week. They also take a field trip once per week.

We are going to postpone the Region 9 Disc Golf Tournament until April 2011.

The last public meeting for the Waynesville Skate Park will be on Monday, July 26 at the Waynesville Recreation Center.
The design plan will then go before the Board of Aldermen on Tuesday, July 27, for final approval.

We now have a new break room for the staff. It isin the concession stand.

We have a new waiting areafor customers waiting for a massage, personal training or any other appointments with staff
members.

We had our second departmental meeting on Sunday, June 27. Waynesville Police Chief Bill Hollingshed and Waynesville
Fire Chief Joey Webb were the guest speakers. Our primary focus was how to prepare for someone shooting a gun within
the facility.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston



